
 

 

 

Fan Advisory Board Statement 
 
 

 

The Fan Advisory Board is extremely sorry to lose the services and the invaluable input of Jazz Bal, 

who resigned as Chair last night. 

 

After several years on the Everton Fans’ Forum and 14 months on the FAB, the workload is such that 

it is no longer compatible with his own work and his family commitments and he has decided to step 

down. The FAB is grateful to him for the enormous contribution he has made in ensuring that Everton 

was the first Premier League Club to have a fully functioning Fan Advisory Board. 

 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank Jazz for all the work he has done on the FAB and wish 

him all the best for the future. 

 

Our former Vice-Chair, Dave Kelly has taken on the role of Interim Chair and, in the coming days, we 

will provide an update on our plans for the open position on the FAB created by Jazz’s departure. 
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